
Rotary Club of Canterbury 
 

President:  Richard Kemball-Cook 

              President Elect:  Robert Yonge 

Programme for September 2009 

 

1
st
  Tuesday Lunch meeting – 12.30 for 1 pm at Cricket Ground 

   Business meeting - open 

   Stewards: Marjorie Lyle and Malcolm Morris 

  

5
th

-13th  Mini Group exchange – Canterbury hosting 

 

8
th

  Tuesday Supper meeting –7 for 7.30 pm at Abbots Barton with  

            Mini Group Exchange Team   

Stewards: Leslie Stephenson and Chris Sands 

  

10
th

  Thursday Mini Group Exchange pub evening – contact Tony 

   Loughran for details 

 

15
th

  Tuesday Lunch meeting – 12.30 for 1pm at Abbots Barton  

Speaker: To be announced 

Host:  

   Stewards: David Naumann and Terry Pears  

 

17
th

 Thursday Visit to Tenterden Vineyard 10.30 am with lunch - contact 

Nan Miller 

   

22
nd

 
  
Tuesday Lunch meeting – 12.30 for 1pm at Cricket Ground 

Speaker: Henry Killender – My Job talk 

   Host: Vic Banks 

   Stewards: Leonard Rea and Peter Sayer 

 

29
th

 Tuesday Guest night dinner 7 for 7.30pm at the Cricket Ground 

Speaker: Kieran O’Cuneen: The Zulus – their culture and 

place in South Africa 

Host: Alan Forrest 

   Stewards: Tony Pomeroy and John Sullivan 



 
Future dates 

 
23

rd
 – 25

th
 October - District Conference in Brighton 

11
th

 November – Visit to Augustine House 

20
th

 November – Beaujolais Nouveau evening with the President 

27
th

 November – Dinner in House of Lords 

15
th

 December – Christmas dinner 

 

Rotary News 
 

Please note that the meeting arranged for lunchtime on 6
th

 October will now be held 

in the evening at the cricket ground, and will be a joint meeting with Canterbury 

Sunrise Club and Herne Bay Rotary Club to meet the Group Study exchange 

scholars coming from New Hampshire.  

  

CLUB WEBSITE 

http://www.rotarycanterbury.org.uk/ 
A reminder that our (new) website (address above) is now up and running.  The site is 

continuing to develop and will gradually begin to make life much easier in many of 

our routine activities.   At present the following facilities are available: 

 Dining Apologies  As soon as you have logged in as a Member (Members Area, top 

right-hand corner) you will be taken to the Members Area (no quips about 

apostrophes, please!)  Half way down the page you’ll find Dining Etiquette – 

Apologies and How to send in your Dining Apologies    Clicking these links will tell 

you how to advise the Dining Secretary of both absences and forthcoming guests.  Just 

follow the instructions. 

 The Club Programme (click on Latest News > Club Programme) lists all 

forthcoming events.  Near the header of each month you can Click here to view the 

recent monthly newsletters  including the current month. 

 The Club Newsletter (click on Latest News > Latest Newsletter) where you can 

review who is speaking, Stewarding, etc. for the coming month. 

 Club Council and some Committee Minutes.   

Any member needing assistance in using the site should contact either Robin Hendy or 

Barry Rice, for example if you can’t remember how to access the Members Area or 

your password.  For those who are already connected but as yet not using it on a 

regular basis, log on now and enjoy what it has to offer! 

 

 

http://www.rotarycanterbury.org.uk/members-area/dining.html
http://www.rotarycanterbury.org.uk/members-area/dining.html

